MINUTES OF THE SERVICE-LEARNING SUBCOMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate

Ext. 2743

December 13, 2013

Members Present:
Millie Medina, Song Vang, Lizhu Davis, Betsy Hays, Chris Fiorentino, Steven Hart and Bryan Berrett.
Members Absent:

Guests:

The meeting was called to order by Chair Bryan Berrett at 1:05 p.m. in the Thomas Conference Room 117.
1.
Minutes.
MSC  to approve the  Minutes of October 18, 2013

unanimously approved via an earlier electronic vote.  
There was no meeting held in November 2013
2.
Agenda.
MSC  to approve the Agenda as distributed.

Chris shared that all requested changes were made to the proposed CHEM 106S syllabus.  The course was approved for S designation recommendation. 

Dennis reported that Computer Science has chosen to not move forward with a 5-year review of CSCI 152S.  According to the department, there are not enough community partners able to provide appropriate service for the course.  CSCI 152 will no longer be an S designated course.

Chris reported that no courses due for 5-year review in Sp 2014.  ART 177S is up for review in fall 2014.  Chris will check with the instructor about a possible early review of that course.

A discussion was held regarding efforts to promote the adoption of service-learning across the curriculum.  Several suggestions were offered.   They include:

•  Develop a one-page list of SL resources for instructors/departments.  Chris will prepare.

•  Hold a recruitment lunch where current SL practitioners are asked to bring 1 or 2 colleagues for small presentation and a hosted lunch.  Chris will explore/plan.
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•  Steve suggested a presentation to a meeting of the Chairs in the Kremen School.

Betsy Hays will be on sabbatical in spring 2014.  Chris will email Vida about a substitute for Betsy, with a suggestion that Kim Morin be considered.

Spring 2014 meeting dates were set.  They are:

Friday, February 7th, 1-2pm, Thomas 117

Friday, March 21st, 1-2pm, Thomas 117

Friday, April 25th, 1-2pm, Thomas 117

Friday, May 9th, 1-2pm, Thomas 117

The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Chris Fiorentino, January 14, 2013.

